The Real Hedge Fund in West Sussex – terms and conditions 

1.
  The amount of funding available is at the rate of £3 per metre for hedging and £8 per hedgerow tree.

2.        Funding is only for new hedge and hedge tree planting (i.e. not coppicing, laying or other improvements to existing hedges).

3.        The planting site should be on, or adjacent to, public/trust owned land or rights of way. However, where the planting is to be done on private land, it must contribute significantly to the biodiversity of the area, enhance habitats for endangered species or help achieve targets set out in strategic landscape plans (e.g. Biodiversity Action Plans, Species Action Plans, West Sussex Landscape Character Project).

4.
  Domestic garden hedges are not eligible.

5.
  Native species, appropriate for the location, should be planted.

6.        We are aware that £3 per metre of hedge will not necessarily cover all the costs to plant the hedge and are happy for applicants to use this funding as match funding if your costs are more. 

7.        The funding does not have to be used for one continuous stretch and may be split between various sites, but we will need details of each separate site/project.

8.        As a guide for funding hedge gaps, this is possible but only if the gaps are substantial i.e. over 50m or they account for more than 50% of the total length of the hedge.

9.       Applicants will receive funding upon successful completion of the project and submission of photographic evidence of planting.

10.      This funding can only be used on projects not involving children. Due to the nature of the sponsor (Stella Artois), there cannot be any association with children for their funding. Applicants need to ensure that there are no children involved in the planting, and only people over the age of 18 appear in any photographs.

11.       We are looking for projects that will ultimately plant 4000m of hedge with 100 hedge trees over two seasons i.e. 2009-10 and 2010-11. This is part of our binding agreement with the Tree Council. Your project will contribute towards this goal.
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